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Important reminders


Please make sure all items of uniform are clearly named.


Any money sent into school must be in a labeled envelope.


PE kit should be in school every day.


Children in Year 4 are still expected to read at home every day and Reading Records will be checked. Opportunities for pupils to read within school time will be given should they not be able to read at home.


Homework will be topic based and set half termly. 


Year 4 have a school trip on 24th September to St Albans Cathedral Roman Festival.  
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Welcome to Holy Trinity 














Autumn Term


2019





Year 4 Class Newsletter





We would like to welcome you all back to school. We hope you have had a fantastic summer and are as looking forward to what we are sure will be a great school year. 


This newsletter contains information about what you should expect from the Autumn term. In the event of the information or topics changing, I will notify you by letter. 


If, at any time you have any questions or you are unsure of anything, please ask or contact the office and an appointment can be made for a convenient time.





What does learning look like in year 4?


Year 4 are currently teaching in accordance with the National Curriculum.


Mathematics and English are taught daily as well as guided reading, spelling and handwriting. 


Every morning Year 4 have ‘early morning work’ to complete which includes Year 4 grammar activities, Maths questions and spellings.  


Mathematics


Maths is taught daily, first thing in the morning before break. To begin we will be focusing on place value, subtraction and addition. As the Autumn term progresses, we will be moving onto multiplication, division, measurements, statistics and shape. In addition to our maths lessons, the children will be learning their times tables throughout the year and will be tested weekly on their progress.


Encourage your child to learn and revise timetables from 1-12! Times tables are an extremely important part of maths. Not only that, Year 4 now have a national test on times tables!


English


English is also taught daily, after break. During the first two weeks of the Autumn term, the children focus on grammar and key English skills. They will also apply these skills during their English lessons throughout the year. 


Following on, the children will begin by learning about traditional myths and legends, which will conclude in the children creating their own myths and legends. After this topic, the children will learn about, write and perform a range of poems as well as learning lots of new vocabulary. As the Autumn term progresses, we will also look at report writing whereby the children will be able to write a report about a topic of interest or a specific topic. Grammar lessons will be taught in accordance with the text we will be studying.


Guided reading is carried out daily. The children will either be reading with Miss Jermain, completing comprehension tasks, practising Year 4 spelling or independently reading. On some occasions, children will be taken into the computing suite to complete quizzes on books they’ve read. As a class, we are currently reading The BFG by Roald Dahl.        




















Our motto is:


Alta Pete – Aim High


‘Let your light shine’


“The primary aim of the school is to help each pupil reach his or her full potential so that they may develop the attitudes, skills and knowledge to take full advantage of the opportunities available in their future lives."
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Science 


Our first Science topic will be ‘Animals, including Humans’. This topic will involve looking at the digestive system, teeth and food chains. As a class, we will carry out exciting investigations to help us understand the digestive system and our teeth before half term. Our science topic next term will be ‘Solids, liquids and gases’.   


Foundation Subjects


Our History topic for this half term will be ‘The Romans’. We will learn about many aspects of the Roman Empire; a highlight of this topic will be our school trip to the Roman Festival in St Albans in a few weeks! Our Romans’ topic will be the focus of our Art lessons this half term where we will be making Roman artefacts from clay! Our topic after half term will be ‘Extreme Earth’ and will have a geographical focus. 


The children have a PE lesson with Miss Plant on a Thursday afternoon where they will enjoy football, tag rugby and indoor athletics. 


PE with Miss Jermain will take place every Friday afternoon and lessons will focus on gymnastics and dance. 


Please ensure your child has a named PE kit in school every day as sometimes the lesson times could change due to special events. Children are required to remove or cover earrings for all PE lessons. 


In RE, we will be learning about the Jewish religion and asking, ‘How special is the relationship Jews have with God?’ followed by Christianity and focusing on, ‘What is the most significant part of the Nativity story for Christians today?’, just in time for Christmas!


In Music we will be focusing on Roman music, songs and singing.





For PSHE, Year 4 will focus on ‘Being me in my world’ and after half term the focus will shift on to a new topic entitled ‘Celebrating differences’. 


For Art and DT in the Autumn term will have an Art focus with the topic of artefacts and clay. After half term we will be creating pop up books in DT linked with ‘Extreme Earth’, our    geography topic.





Computing will be taught by Mrs Hart on a Thursday afternoon where the children will engage with a topic entitled ‘Accuracy Counts’. They will also discuss the importance of staying safe online. 


Homework


Homework will consist of daily reading, weekly spellings and a half term project.  Homework will be project based in accordance with the school’s homework policy.


The homework will focus on the children’s current topics in class. The tasks set will allow the children to extend their knowledge and apply skills across the curriculum. 


Children will be set weekly spellings to learn which will be sent home on Mondays and they will be tested on Fridays.  


Reading at home is integral to children’s learning. Please sign their reading records when you hear them read daily. Ideally each child should read at home at least 3 times a week. Please also encourage the children to read independently to build a love for reading and to read for pleasure. 





The homework is given to develop an effective partnership between home and school. It has many aims but primarily it is to consolidate and reinforce skills. It may also extend learning through research and investigation. The task set is the responsibility of the child with the support of parents. Homework encourages independence and responsibility in the children.











We hope this term will be exciting as well as educational for your children and I hope this information has been helpful. Feel free to speak to Miss Jermain if you have any questions. 


The Year 4 team – Miss. Jermain, Miss. Loftus and Mrs. Smith.
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